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Dear Colleagues,  

I would like to say that it is a very much privilege and a great honor for me to have the opportunity to serve as 
the Immediate Past President of our Federation since last year.  

Speaking on the 13th World Endodontic Congress (WEC) 2022 in Santiago (Chile), in the name of all of us, I would 
like to thank all the organizing people, participants and sponsors.                                   Dr. Nicolas Ferraro and Dra 
Priscilla Ledezma and all the Local Organizing Committee members are to be complimented for their successful 
achievement. It was a strong challenge to organize such meeting in a so short time. The cancellation of the 
Argentina Endodontic Society was a very hard thing. However, with the support and the experiment of our 
Regent Director for South America, Dr Liliana Artaza, the Chilean Endodontic society have made a great WEC with 
a good and strong will.  

Just after the last World Endodontic Congress in Santiago, last November, as immediate Past-President, I 
participate to the discussion with Zeiss about the cancelation of their participation to the WEC.  

Following the 2022 Annual General Assembly Meeting held during the WEC, the Immediate Past President have 
worked with the Executive Officers in many things including Minutes of the meetings, membership payment, and 

the progress of 14th WEC.  

With my experience at the Board of IFEA as treasurer, I was able to help our new treasurer, Dr Patrick Taylor, to 
write some invoices. I contacted the presidents of the Ukrainian Society and of the Finnish Endodontic Society to 
ask them to regularize their financial situation. 
 
I participated in many discussions by emails or by zoom about the organization of different WECs and particularly 
the 2028 WEC at New York, and the next one in Glasgow. With the Executive, we revised the MOU with the AAE 
for the WEC at New York. 
At the request of our President, I contacted the ESE to organize the Bord Meeting and the General Assembly 
meeting in Helsinki.   

Finally, I thank the current President Dr. Alan Nerwich, President-Elect Dr. Elisabetta Cotti, Secretary Dr. Gopi 
Krishna, and Treasurer Patrick Taylor, and the Regent Directors and Committee Chairs and Country Member 
Societies for their generous, passionate and well-organized efforts for our organization. I wish the Executive and 
Board, and member societies, led by the IFEA new President Dr. Alan Nerwich the greatest success for the future.  

Thank you.  
Respectively submitted  

Catherine Ricci 
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